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Family Mass 

Children’s Liturgy every 9am Mass 

except in school holidays 

P & F Meeting 

Once a term 

St Patrick’s Hall 

Enquires and bookings please call the 

school office 

Outside School Hours Care 

E: eastgosford.oshc@dbb.org.au 

or phone 0408 165 671 

or visit the school website 

The Uniform Shop 

phone 0412 087 696 

opening hours during school terms 

Tuesday 

8.30am – 10.30am 

Also 1st Friday of every month 

2.00pm – 4.00pm 

The uniform shop can be contacted 

outside of business hours by email 

stpatricksprimary@alinta.com.au 

payments can be made direct to  

Alinta Apparel in the form of cash, 

credit card, or debit credit card 

NO CHEQUES 

uniform price list  & online shopping 

available at 

http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/alinta/ 

Canteen 

Infants: Wednesday & Friday 

Primary: Wednesday & Friday 

Rostered volunteers please give  

24 hours’ notice if you are unable to 

attend 
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FROM OUR PRINCIPAL……. 

Dear parents and students, 

We are nearing the end of another year with just over two weeks until the end of the term. 

This year has been another great year with lots happening.  

Last week the Year 5 students attended the Leadership Camp at Vision Valley which 

was a wonderful experience for the students and enabled them to see each other in many 

different situations. This week we began the process of choosing our new school leaders 

for 2020, which is a very exciting time for the Year 5 students.  

Our Primary students also attended a surf day this week, which again is an 

experience that teaches them about surf safety. We have been lucky with the 

weather this week as well. 

Last week we finished our four week Kinder Transition for our new 2020 Kin-

dergarten students. They had great fun at school and just love their new bud-

dies from Year 5. I hear that they all can’t wait until after Christmas when they 

can start ‘Big School’. 

The last few weeks has also seen many challenges for families in our community and 

across the state, with the bush fires, smoke haze and high temperatures for this time of 

the year. I would like to point out to all parents that the school never takes lightly any risks 

that may be present for our students, this includes at school and on excursions. The 

health and welfare of our students is and will always remain our top priority and we al-

ways thoroughly investigate the risk factor before proceeding with any events. 

We have a wonderful community at St Patrick’s and we appreciate how our families are 

always supporting the school in so many ways.  

Mrs Maureen Mandell is retiring 

It is with sadness, that I inform you that Mrs Mandell has decided to retire at the end of 

this year. Mrs Mandell has been a member of the teaching staff for over 20 years as well 

as many more years as part of the Parish Community. She has taught many classes and 

students over her time at St Patrick’s. Mrs Mandell will be missed by everyone, but we 

also know that she will enjoy her retirement. Thank you Maureen for the many years you 

have dedicated to St Patrick’s. 

Staff Changes 

Next year will see some changes to the Staff at St Patrick’s. Miss Kaitlyn Crawford will be 

moving to St Brendan’s at Lake Munmorah. Miss Crawford will be missed, she has had a 

wonderful year with Year 5. The students have learned a great deal and we wish her all 

the best in her new school.  

Mr Lee Sullivan will be joining the staff at St Patrick’s in 2020. Mr Sullivan is returning to 

the Central Coast from Newcastle Maitland Diocese where he has been the REC at 

Gloucester. I am sure you will join with me in welcoming Mr Sullivan to our School. 

Mrs Lauren Lewis is returning to her full time position as classroom teacher and Mr Steve 

Harris has requested reduced hours at St Patrick’s for 2020 and will be working 4 days 

per week. 

Christmas Masses 

Father Greg has changed the Christmas Masses for this year. The children’s 

Mass this year will be outside on the Infants playground on Christmas Eve commencing 

at 5pm. Father Greg has lots of special things organised for the Mass. It would be great if 

our families could support this particular mass as it sounds like it will be a great experi-

ence for the children. Don’t forget to BYO Chair! 



 Wellbeing Week 

We are having wellbeing week next week and there have been a number of activities organised for the students and 

parents. 

On Tuesday 3/12 the children can come to school dressed in their cultural dress. We want to cele-

brate all the different cultures that are represented in our school. Whether it be first, second or third 

generations, we all have come from another country, unless you are from an Australian Indigenous 

background. If you don’t have a cultural costume then you may like to wear that country’s flag colours. 

We would also like the children to bring in something from their cultural background to share for morning tea 

with their class friends. Please label ingredients. 

Can you please donate a gold coin on this day to add to the P&F donation for the Bush Fire Relief. 

On Wednesday morning 4/12 the coffee van will be on the Infants playground from 8am for a free 

morning coffee. The coffee/hot chocolate is for the parents only, not the students. It leaves by 

8.45 so be early!! We thought it would be lovely if our parents brought something yummy from 

their cultural background to share with each other over their coffee. 

End of Year Celebrations 

We have some very exciting events coming up before the end of the year: 

 Wellbeing Week and multi-cultural day on Tuesday 3/12

 Wednesday 4/12 is the Year 6 Graduation Liturgy at 6.30pm followed by the Grad Supper (thank you to the

Year 5 parents for providing this supper as has been the tradition for many years).

 Awards Assembly 9am 6/12 in the hall

 Thank you morning tea for our volunteers 6/12 after assembly approximately 10am

 Year 6 Movie day 11/12

 Reports will be available for parents 13/12

 Step-up afternoon and meet the teachers 16/12—2pm

 17/12—End of year Mass 10.30am and students are able to go home early with their parents

 Wednesday 18/12 last day of school. There will be no formal lessons on this day, supervision provided.

Thank you once again for your continued support 

God Bless 

Cheryl 

YEAR FIVE CANDIDATES FOR SCHOOL CAPTAIN 

Our Year 5 Candidates for School Captain in 2020 presented their speeches yesterday. We wish them all the best 

and the Captains will be announced at the End of Year Mass on 17th December . 

Important message for Year 6 Parents and parents of leaving students
Please be aware that you will need to download/print off semester reports 
currently appearing in Compass by 31 December 2019 if you wish to keep a 
record of these.  Once a student leaves a school, parent access to that student’s 
details in Compass ceases.

If you have any problems doing this during the holiday period, please contact 
us after 28 January 2020 when we are open for the new school year



 Religious Education News  
Greetings in the spirit of Advent Hope, the season beginning this Sunday.  

 

The word ‘Advent’ means ‘coming’. When we light the candles on the wreath, it 

symbolises the coming of light (Jesus) into the world.  

 

Candle 1 (violet): represents hope  

Candle 2 (violet): represents peace  

Candle 3 (rose): represents joy  

Candle 4 (violet): represents love  

 

The central white candle is lit on Christmas Day and represents Christ. This Advent may we act 

and pray for a more just and fair world – a world full of hope, peace, joy, and love. 

 

“The season of advent which begins this week restores this horizon of hope, 

a hope which does not disappoint because it is founded on God’s word. 

A hope which does not disappoint simply because the Lord never disappoints.  

He is faithful.  

He does not disappoint. 

Let us think about and feel this beauty.”  Pope Francis 

On the weekend we have many children from our school and parish make their First Eucharist.  

This is such an important occasion in their life.  Pope Frances says, 

“The Eucharist is such a great gift.  That’s why going to Mass is so important.  Going to Mass not 

just to pray, but to receive Communion, the Bread and Body of Christ.  It saves us, forgives us 

and it makes us one with the Father.  How beautiful!” 

Congratulations to all these children and their parents and teachers for helping them to prepare 

for this special sacrament of thankfulness. 

 

FIRST EUCHARIST  



 

Thank you for supporting the annual St Vincent de Paul Christmas Appeal.  Most 

class hampers are overflowing. As always, your generosity of spirit warms the 

heart. A member from St Vincent de Paul will be picking up these hampers very 

soon.  

What’s on Term 4: 

W8: Graduation Mass. Wednesday, 4th December 2019, 6.30pm 

W10: End of Year Mass.  Tuesday, 17th December 2019, 10.30 am  

Blessings to you and your families during this Advent season..  

Fiona Bolton, Religious Education Co-ordinator 

 

 

 

PARISH NEWS 
 

Christmas Family Mass 5:00 pm at St Patrick’s In-
fants School, Melbourne Street.   
 
Christmas Mass Times  
Our Christmas Mass Timetable: 
As there will be a few changes this year, we 
thought it best to get in early so that you can be 
aware, and spread the word! 
We are breaking with the tradition of Mass at St 
Edward’s and trying to make this a very festive and 
memorable occasion for the children.  

 

Christmas Eve at St Patrick’s 

5:00pm Children’s Outdoor Mass on the grounds of 
St Patrick’s Primary School’s Mel St 

9:00pm  Youth Mass  

12:00  Midnight Mass 

 

Christmas Eve at St Francis of Assisi,  
Somersby 

7:00 pm 

Christmas Day at St Patrick’s 
                7:30 am 

                9:00 am Masses  

                No evening Mass. 

 

Second Rite of Reconciliation times 

18/12/2019 at Woy Woy, 7:00 – 7:30 pm 

19/12/2019 at St Patrick’s Gosford,  7:00 – 7:30 pm 

20/12/2019 at OLR Wyoming,  7:00 – 7:30 pm 

23/12/2019 at Holy Cross Kincumber,7:00–7:30pm 

Are you able to help with the  Christmas Eve  

Children's Mass  at St Patricks? 

Its going to be held outdoors on the Infants campus.  

Kelly Paget is looking for children to do the nativity play  

 Kelly can be contacted on 0423 338 136 

Jane is  looking for children to do the readings/prayers 

of the faithful/offertory/collections/altar servers etc.  

 Jane can be contacted on 0417 660 078 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL CHRISTMAS APPEAL 



 A LETTER FROM FR GREG—OUR PARISH PRIEST 

Dear parishioners and friends!  

Another calendar year is fast coming to a close, and as a Church, we begin our new liturgical year with the 
start of Advent. I invite you at this time to take a moment to reflect on the past year, and also to open your-
selves to new possibilities in both your personal spiritual life, as well as our common spiritual life as a par-
ish.  

Each year that I am here as parish priest, I would like to provide some universal guidance for this im-
portant reflection by introducing a new annual theme. When I arrived at the parish in February, I an-
nounced a Year of Trust. Over the last few months, we have had a special opportunity to reflect on, learn 
and renew our Trust in God, in the Church and in others that are around us. We hosted different priests 
and guest speakers to help us further our understanding of Trust. In almost every parish bulletin we have 
had a reflection or a prayer for Trust. Year of Trust candles with a beautiful prayer for Trust attached were 
available to purchase and take to our homes and share with others. Those of us who wanted to use this 
opportunity to reflect on Trust had many opportunities to do so. It is my hope this year of Trust helped 
many of you to trust more than before and to open your hearts for the next step in your spiritual life.  

As we continue our faith journey together at St Patrick’s community, I would like to announce a different 
theme for this new liturgical year which we begin today! The next step after we learn how to trust is to 
love. This is why, together with the parish pastoral council, I have decided to launch the YEAR OF LOVE 
in our parish! 

The theme for this year will be based on a fragment of 1 John 4:7 “Beloved, let us love one another: for 
love is of God; and everyone that loves is born of God, and knows God.” 

In the YEAR OF LOVE, I would like to invite all of us to reflect on love in the same way as we did with 
Trust. We will reflect on how to love God, His Church and one another. This will be an opportunity for dif-
ferent generations in our community to reflect on love, to learn how to love with a pure heart and how to 
renew our love. During this year, I will once again invite different guest speakers, and in the parish bulle-
tin, we will have different reflections and prayers for love. We will also organise various events and prayer 
times to help us all better understand love as well.  

Love is not all hearts and flowers or what is presented in a sappy romantic film, Pope Francis said.  

-    “Love is something else. Love is taking responsibility for others.” 

-    “Love isn’t playing violins, all romantic,” the pope said in his homily at Mass. “No. Love is work.” 

-    “Do I remain in the Lord’s love? Or do I leave it, seeking other things, forms of fun, other ways of lead-
ing my life?” the pope told them to ask. “To remain in his love is to do what Jesus did for us. He gave his 
life for us. He was our servant; he came to serve. The love Christians are called to show others is not 
something that should be occasional “but must be a constant in our existence.” 

-    “This is why we are called, for example, to care for the elderly as a precious treasure and with love, 
even if they create economic problems and difficulties. But we must care for them. This is why we must 
give every assistance possible to the sick, even in the last stages. This is why the unborn always must be 
welcomed.” 

-    “Life always must be safeguarded and loved from conception to its natural end… This is love.” 

With this short reflection of Pope Francis I would like to encourage you to start this journey of love togeth-
er so we as St Patrick’s Parish community will grow in our understanding of love and share it with one an-
other. I would also like to invite the three local schools, St Joseph’s, St Edward’s and St Patrick’s, to join 
us and reflect on love together, building a whole community in our area founded on Christ who is love, and 
learn from him how to share and reach out with love to others in our parish and school communities.  

Let us pray together that we all will be filled with God’s love and will share it with one other! 

God bless  

Fr Greg Skulski SDS  



 ICAS : International Competitions and Assessments for Schools 

Students from St Patrick’s achieved outstanding results when they participated in ICAS English last term.  

Jemma Jayde and Yeju in 3G both received a certificate of Distinction. Certificates of Credit were awarded 

to Lasindu in 2G, Shiho in 3B, Elsa in 4G, David and Michael in 4B and Anna in 5G. Certificates of Merit 

were awarded to Felicity in 3G and Ruby in 5G. 

Wonderful results for all these children and  great effort to all who participated. 

Mrs Carmen Hartz  Teacher Librarian 

ST PAT’S CHRISTMAS TREE—ERINA FAIR  

 

It’s beginning to look a lot like ... Christmas at Erina Fair with the St Patrick’s dec-
orated Christmas Tree courtesy of our very talented Mrs Lewis and our creative 
Year 2 students. 

The theme for our tree is sustainability - reusing and recycling in 
a festive and creative way!! 

You can vote on your favourite Christmas Tree (St Patrick’s of 
course!) by placing a gold coin donation and your vote in the box 
provided at Erina Fair. All money raised goes towards the nomi-

nated charity: Well done Year 2! 

 

 Tuesday 3/12 children come to school 

dressed in their cultural dress.  

 Children to bring in some morning tea from 

their culture to share with their class friends 

 Gold coin donation on this day to add to the P&F dona-

tion for Bush Fire Relief 

 Wednesday morning 4/12 the coffee van will 

be on the Infants playground from 8am for a 

free morning coffee. Parents can bring a plate 

to share with each other over coffee. The coffee/

hot chocolate is for the parents only, not the students. Leaves by 

8.45 so be early!! 

 



 FROM MRS MORRIS IN THE MUSIC ROOM…….. 

 

JOIN THE 2020 TRAINING BAND 

Our Training Band is beginning to build for next year which is wonderful to 

see - such an exciting opportunity for students. Get in early if you would 

like to hire an instrument through the Conservatorium as there is a high 

demand from schools across the Coast. 

 

Information on the Band Program can be found here: Join the 2020 Train-

ing Band https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-bands/the-band?

authuser=1> 

 

Any questions please contact the Conservatorium or Mrs Suzie Morris via susan.morris@dbb.catholic.edu.au  

 

2020 KEYBOARD LESSONS 

Our keyboard tutors are now taking enrolments for 2020 - we have two tutors currently available at St Patrick's: 

Anna Rott, Private Tutor and Sharon Hatton, Central Coast Conservatorium of Music. For more information and 

contact details please click here <link to https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-choir/keyboard 

 

2020 GUITAR LESSONS 

The Conservatorium is currently taking enrolments for guitar lessons for 2020 - new students just starting and return-

ing students - please enrol now. For more information on guitar lessons please click here https://

sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-choir/guitar?authuser=1> 

 

ST JOSEPH'S BAND WORKSHOP 

On Wednesday the band from St Joseph's High School visited St Patrick's to learn 

and perform 'Shake It Off' with our Concert Band students. This was a wonderful 

opportunity for collaboration and really challenged our young musicians learning 

and performing a piece in such a short time. They stepped up to the challenge and 

performed really well for our audience - well done to all involved! 

 

St Joseph's Choir also performed for us with a lovely rendition of 'A Million 

Dreams'. We look forward to this collaboration continuing with the high school and 

are already planning for 2020! 

 

CONSERVATORIUM'S BANDTASTIC 

STICKER COMPETITION - WINNERS 

ANNOUCED 

This week the Conservatorium an-

nounced the winners of their Bandtastic 

Sticker competition with some of our 

students taking out the honours: 

Rania - 2nd prize! 

Ivonne - Highly Commended 

Angelo - Highly Commended 

 

You can check out their sticker designs and more information here https://drive.google.com/file/

d/1hS6Jo90uBunK7axdq-51nSlDu7aofARS/view?usp=sharing> 

 

BAND/CHOIR PERFORMANCE: Friday 13th December 2019 (Week 9) 

We are taking the St Patrick's Concert Band, Training Band and Choir 'on the road' to share our love of music and 

Christmas Spirit with our local community. Parents please look out for the Compass permission note available 

shortly and due by next Friday 6th December. 

 

Also looking for parent helpers   

Any questions please contact Suzie Morris via susan.morris@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-bands/the-band?authuser=1%3e
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-bands/the-band?authuser=1%3e
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-choir/keyboard
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-choir/guitar?authuser=1%3e
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-choir/guitar?authuser=1%3e
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hS6Jo90uBunK7axdq-51nSlDu7aofARS/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hS6Jo90uBunK7axdq-51nSlDu7aofARS/view?usp=sharing


 



 



  FROM  OUR P & F  

COMMITTEE…….. 

Disco   

Thank you to everyone who 
came along to shake their 
groove thing!  

We had an extra 75 children 
walk through the gates that had-
n't ordered on quicker which 
was fantastic for St Vinnies and 
our donation to the Fire affected 
families.   It did however cause 
a little bit of stress on the volun-
teers that were there as they 
weren't expecting as many chil-
dren.  

I urge you all to book via Qkr 
next time so as the disco com-
mittee know how many drinks/
lollies to order but also how 
many volunteers will be needed 
to insure the safety of all of our 
children. Luckily, no accidents or 
incidents happened.  

Thank you to all the volunteers who helped out on the night . 
Without you all, events such as these can not go ahead. A big thank you to Katie for organising the roster and the 
packing up at the end of the night. Another thank you to Rach for organising the drinks and glow bangles too. 

And finally, a huge thank you to our DJ, Emma, from JC Entertainment for the mad tunes and vibe on the night. She 
also organised the bigger glow products which were very popular as well. Well done TEAM! 

Our profit will go straight to St Vincent de Paul Society where they will put it towards the families in need. Be pleased 
to know that you have all helped out in what was a horrific time for so many. We will have more details of amount 
raised after the wellbeing week gold coin donation day and will let you know in the next newsletter. 

 

Christmas Raffle 

Our annual Christmas raffle will be held on Monday 16th December. The raffle books will go home early next week for 
you to purchase tickets. We will send home one book per family at $5 per book. Or, $1 per ticket. Please have all 
monies and raffle tickets back to the school by Wednesday the 11th 
December.  

PRIZES: 

 1st prize - $100 Erina Fair Voucher kindly donated by Mi-
chael and Delaney from Belle Property Terrigal AND a $100 

Caseys Toys voucher. 

 2nd: $100 restaurant voucher at La Fiamma Italian Restau-

rant Ettalong AND a Christmas Ham 

 3rd: $100 Caseys Toys Voucher 

We have more prizes to come just waiting on final donations to come 
through so 4th and 5th prizes will remain a mystery until further notice! 

Good luck and thank you in advance for your support. 
 



 FROM  OUR P & F CANTEEN COMMITTEE 

Click 

here to 

join Our 

Kids 

Canteen 

Canteen update for newsletter – week 7 

Well we are counting down to the end of the school year. I would like to thank everyone who has volun-

teered their time in the canteen this you, especially Lorraine Hughes, who has been integral in ensuring the 

infants canteen (and primary at times) has been able to be open.  

The latest roster is attached: 

the primary canteen is filled and will be open for the rest of the term 

The infants canteen, we need a couple of volunteers for the last 2 Fridays – 6th and 12th December 

What’s coming up? 

Wednesday 11th December – PIZZA DAY!!! 

Cost $5 

Incudes: 

2 x slices of pizza 

1 x drink GLeee flavoured mineral water 

1 x zooper dooper 

QKR is now open for orders. See QKR for options. Orders will close on Monday 9th December at midday. 

No late orders will be accepted.  

Other news: 

As we head toward the end of term we are running low on some items. Once these sell out we will not be 

ordering more stock until Term 1 2020. The following items are out of stock: 

Gluten Free Nuggets  

Honey Soy Chicken & Rice 

 

Homemade meals:  

We have received news that from 2020 we cannot get supplies of the fresh home made meals:  

Lasagne 

Chicken meatballs and pasta 

Vegetarian Pasta 

Honey Soy Chicken & Rice 

Focus Water is no 

Click 

here to 

join Our 

Kids 

Canteen 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150373901753074/?multi_permalinks=1154178634705934&notif_id=1560382830249831&notif_t=group_activity
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150373901753074/?multi_permalinks=1154178634705934&notif_id=1560382830249831&notif_t=group_activity
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150373901753074/?multi_permalinks=1154178634705934&notif_id=1560382830249831&notif_t=group_activity


 

 

Year 9 St Joseph’s girls 

helping out teaching year 

3 Science Unit using Edi-

son’s  

From the Library and LARC (Learning and Resource Centre) 

 

This week, week 7, was the last week for borrowing books from our library and LARC. In weeks 
8 and 9 we will still have library and LARC lessons but it is the time to return ALL books to the 
library and LARC for the year. Please check around the house, on bookshelves and return any 
books with a St Patrick's barcode. With thanks in anticipation of receiving all outstanding books! 

ICAS International Competitions and Assessment for Schools 

The last ICAS results came through this week for Writing. St Patrick's did very well with their 
first online keyboard writing test. Certificates of Distinction were awarded to Michael in 4B and 
Anna in 5G, Certificates of Credit were awarded to Cooper in 3G, Joanna  and Philip in 4B and 
a Certificate of Merit was awarded to Ruby in 5G. 

Fantastic results for all these children and all who participated in ICAS writing. 

Carmen Hartz 

Teacher Librarian 

 



 JUST AMAZING! SOFT PLASTIC RECYCLING 

 
Students are so keen to discuss and act in issues relating to waste and the sustainability of our planet. St 
Patrick’s is now introducing soft plastics recycling and the infants campus is all over it! 
 
We are diverting chip packets, ziplock bags, plastics 
wrap and lolly bags from our rubbish to recycling. 
 
HOME PARTNERSHIP: We are keen to partner with 
you at home too. You can send in your clean soft 
plastics to school to be recycled - simply send in with 
your child. Alternatively you can take them RedCycle 
drop off points at major supermarkets. 
 
We love seeing our students so engaged with caring 

for our environment � 



 



 

SCHOOL BANKING 

 

LAST CHANCE TO 
ORDER REWARDS  

27 November    

 

LAST DAY TO BANK 

11 Dec 


